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I am writing to you in my capacity as Chair of the Advisory Committee on Business 
Appointments (the Committee) to bring your attention the correspondence I have 
exchanged with Lord Hammond of Runnymede, enclosed.   
 
The Business Appointment Rules (the Rules) are set by the government, with the 
policy owned by the Cabinet Office. The Committee is independent, with a remit to 
consider applications received under those Rules, consider the risks and advise on 
the conditions that should apply. 
 
It was reported in recent press articles1 that Lord Hammond contacted his former 
department, HM Treasury, on behalf of OakNorth Bank in July 2020. Lord Hammond 
had previously sought and received advice from the Committee on his role with 
OakNorth Bank before taking up the role in January 2020. 
 
The government's Rules, and the conditions imposed, include provisions which seek 
to prevent any reasonable suggestion that a former minister’s employer may be 
offered unfair access or influence within the government as a result of their former 
role.  As you will see from the correspondence enclosed, I have no doubt Lord 
Hammond sincerely believed his contact with his former department was appropriate 

                                                
1https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2021/08/07/former-chancellor-accused-breaching-ministerial-code/ 
https://www.independent.co.uk/news/uk/politics/tory-lobbying-investigation-hammond-bank-
b1900934.html 
 




